



























































WITN0546001_0021

subject of any circular memorandums/directions issued by DSW head office?

Or indeed was it something you identified yourself at the time?”

05. It was never my understanding that psychiatric hospitals were excluded as
places of treatment for state wards, when they were assessed by medical
authorities as needing such treatment. The specific exclusion of psychiatric
hospitals as coming within the meaning of residences under the Act may have
been to make it clear that social workers could not authorise admissions to
such facilities, acting under the authority of the CYF Act. 1 would have
regarded admissions to general medical hospitals in the same light. As a social
worker acting under the CYF Act, my power to place in a residence was
limited to those facilities defined as a residence for the purposes of the Act,

and neither psychiatric hospitals nor general hospitals were so defined.

66. I do not recall any debate occurring about these matters amongst staff at the
time. In my experience, social workers were generally cognisant of the extent
and limitations of powers they derived from the law. 1 think most social
workers would have understood the change in legislation to be clarifying a

legal issue and not requiring any change to pre-existing practice.

67. I do not recall whether circular memoranda addressed these issues in the

1970’s.
Statement of truth

68. This statement is true to the best of my knowledge and belief and was made
by me knowing that it may be used as evidence by the Royal Commission of

Inquiry into Abuse in Care.

GRO-C

Mike Doolan
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